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 CWA Luncheon, Shire of Tammin works crew, 
East Avon Women's Hockey Association 

at Country Week.








COMEDY GOLD :
It’s that time of year again! Get ready for a night
of laughter as Comedy Gold returns to Tammin.
Tickets are now on sale online at the link below.
Get in quick to secure your seat and enjoy a night
out in down town Tammin. Please see flyer in the
"Upcoming Events" section of the newsletter for
more details. 



www.trybooking.com/events/landing/916376
















CERTIFIEDCUSTOMER SERVICE EXCELLENCE
PROGRAM:

The Shire recently had a number of councilor and
staff members attend the Certified Customer
Service Excellence program held in Kellerberrin.
The program was sponsored by WEROC
(Wheatbelt East Regional Organisation of
Councils Inc) of which the Shire of Tammin is a
member, and offered free for the community to
attend. We have heard fantastic and valuable
things from all who attended the program.




.
 

COMMUNITY GRANTS:
Congratulations to the Tammin RSL Sub Branch
for their successful Community Grant application.
They have applied for funding to update the
names on the beautiful WW1 Memorial. These
names were brought to the clubs attention after
the memorial was originally commissioned and
the branch really wanted to ensure that these
individuals were also honored. Well done to the
Tammin RSL Sub Branch for all their hard work
and dedication to this project over the last few
years. It is a wonderful Community asset.    






SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITY:
The Shire’s superstar Community Development
Officer, Sam Pimlott, will be working with the kids
during the school holidays to create an artistic
masterpiece for submission into WALGA’s
showcase in pixels competition later in the year.
If you know someone who would like to come
along please just let the office know. The activity
is being held on Tuesday the 5th of July, please
see flyer further on in the newsletter for more
details. I cannot wait to see what the students
collaboratively come up with.  




CEO UPDATE



WA DAY:
On Thursday the 16th of June the local Tammin
CWA hosted WA Day celebrations at the CWA
Hall. CWA members from all around the district
travelled to Tammin to enjoy a delicious lunch
and enjoyed some entertainment from the
Tammin School kids along with guest speaker
Alyce Ventris from the Town Teams Movement.
Well done to those involved in organising this
fantastic event.



CMT SENIORS AWARDED:

A very big congratulations to our CMT Seniors
Group who, on the 8th of June, won the
Cunderdin Community Group of the Year Award.
It is great to see such a worthy group recognised.

KELLERBERRIN / TAMMIN AMBULANCE:
Chairperson Mick Jones, of the Kellerberrin /
Tammin St John Ambulance Sub Centres,
organised a donation of two defibrillators for the
WA Police. The defibrillators will prove crucial
when responding to crashes and welfare
concerns for our Tammin and Kellerberrin
residents. If any one is interested in becoming an
ambulance volunteer and help to provide a
valuable and life saving service to the community,
that would be greatly appreciated. Please feel
welcome to speak to some of our own Shire of
Tammin staff, who are also volunteers here in the
community.    

BALLARDONG ASTROTOURISM PROJECT
The Shire of Tammin has partnered with RDA
Wheatbelt, Astrotourism WA and the Shire of
Wyalkatchem to deliver a community wide
celebration event on the 22nd of July. We hope
that Tammin residents can come along and help
celebrate the launch of this special planisphere
and artwork at Yorkakine Community Hall. Please
look at the flyer in the "up-coming events" for
more details.

.
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The Works crew have been keeping warm  and
busy through the coldness that June brought.
We have been taking advantage of the
favourable conditions to complete some much
needed maintenance grading, with both the
Shire’s grader and two contract graders
working on our roads. Grading has recently
been undertaken on Yorkrakine Road Rd, Nock
Rd, Yorkrakine Rd, Cemetery Rd, McQueen Rd
and Yorkrakine West Rd on the North side of
Tammin. In the South Nelson Rd has been re-
sheeted with the graders now working on
Goldfields road before they will progress to
Tammin South and Cubbine Road. With the
Sprayer unit refurbishment completed last
month, sealed roads have now begin to be
treated. Shields St has also undergone a new
drainage system installation as the old drainage
pits were inadequate. 

Residents in town may have also noticed the
new 130m long footpath that was installed on
Strang St. More footpaths will be installed along
Ridley St, Shield St and Walston St in the
coming months, which will provide safer
walking routes.

The town dam received some attention last
month also in the form of removing the old
foot valve and replacing it with a new
submersible pump. Testing will be in progress
for the next few weeks of the new pump.

The oval has also continued to receive general
maintenance, including mowing for the Hockey
and football matches and training.

 

 

WORKS REPORT
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Upcoming Events



Upcoming Events
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SHIRE INFORMATION

PROHIBITED  BURNING PERIOD
1st of November 2022—14th February 2023

BURNING PROHIBITED



RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD
15th of February 2022— 15th of March 2022

PERMITS REQUIRED



OPENING BURNING PERIOD
16th of March 2022—14th October 2022

NO PERMITS REQUIRED



RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD
15th of October 2022—31st October 2022

PERMITS REQUIRED



TAMMIN REFUSE SITE



OPEN EVERY THURSDAY AND SATURDAY FROM
9AM TO 1PM.




Don’t forget to bring your tip pass with you to gain
entry. If you have lost or need a replacement
pass, please let us know by coming into the
Administration Office, or emailing us at
admin@tammin.wa.gov.au.
 






ADMINISTRATION OPEN HOURS



Open Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm



Department of Transport and State Library
services are available within these hours. 

Shire President:   

Deputy President:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Glenice Batchelor

Tanya Nicholls 

Nick Caffell

Barry Leslie    

Charmaine Thomson 

Courtney Thomson    

FURTHER INFORMATION
Contact details for Councillors can be found
on the Shire of Tammin website,
www.tammin.wa.gov.au.
We encourage you to consult the website for
updates on council matters. 


